
 
See also CBO’s Cost Estimates Explained, www.cbo.gov/publication/54437;  

How CBO Prepares Cost Estimates, www.cbo.gov/publication/53519; and Glossary, www.cbo.gov/publication/42904. 

Congressional Budget Office 
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January 23, 2020 
 

H.R. 1708, Rim of the Valley Corridor Preservation Act 
As ordered reported by the House Committee on Natural Resources on November 20, 2019 
 
By Fiscal Year, Millions of Dollars 2020  2020-2024  2020-2029  

Direct Spending (Outlays)  0  0  0  

Revenues  0  0  0  
Increase or Decrease (-) 
in the Deficit 
 

 0  0  0  

Spending Subject to 
Appropriation (Outlays)  *  *  not estimated  

Statutory pay-as-you-go 
procedures apply? No Mandate Effects 

Increases on-budget deficits in any 
of the four consecutive 10-year 
periods beginning in 2030? 

No 
Contains intergovernmental mandate? No 

Contains private-sector mandate? No 

* = between zero and $500,000. 
 

H.R.1708 would require the National Park Service (NPS) to expand the boundaries of the 
Santa Monica Mountains National Recreation Area to include the area known as the Rim of 
the Valley Corridor Unit, as defined in the bill. The bill also would require the NPS to update 
the general management plan and administer the expanded areas, and it would authorize the 
NPS to acquire nonfederal land within the new boundaries. 

According to the NPS, acquiring land within the expanded boundary area probably would 
not occur over the next five years because land acquisition typically occurs over a long 
period of time. In addition, the NPS expects that existing plans for updating the park 
management plan would satisfy the requirements under the bill. On that basis, CBO 
estimates that implementing H.R. 1708 would have no significant costs over the 2020-2024 
period. 

On January 23, 2020, CBO transmitted a cost estimate for S. 774, the Rim of the Valley 
Corridor Preservation Act, as reported by the Senate Committee on Energy and Natural 
Resources on December 18, 2019. H.R. 1708 and S. 774 are similar and CBO’s estimated 
costs are the same. 

The CBO staff contact for this estimate is Sofia Guo. The estimate was reviewed by             
H. Samuel Papenfuss, Deputy Director of Budget Analysis. 
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